
April 26, 2022, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of

the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 

Present: Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Brian Brown, Renee Wagner, Dave Bemis, Bonnie Bell,

Keri Nothum, Greg Jurkiewicz and Shane Pacileo.

Sal Fedele stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items

were being discussed and before each vote.

Sal Fedele reported that the crew was out with the road plane, there was not an estimated

time for the return of the one ton dump, the grader should be ready the end of the month,

material was being moved to make more room for millings, ditching would be started and

hauling in material from Girts Sand & Gravel under last year’s contract would be started. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to amend the agenda discuss millings. Kevin Bartlett seconded.

No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Millings were being offered from the construction project on Interstate 90, free of charge.

The board agreed to take all that could be delivered.

A summary of the Erie Area Council of Governments road materials bids was reviewed. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to award materials contracts as follows; 

Erie Aggregates - 600 tons of # 57 stone @ $ 11.50/ton, and 500 tons of AS-1 @ 

$ 6.50/ton

ACA Sand & Gravel - 7333 tons of 2RC @ $ 8.75/ton

Safford Sand & Gravel - 2000 tons of AS-3 @ $ 6.00/ton.

Brian Brown seconded. Kevin Bartlett abstained due to a working relationship with ACA

Sand & Gravel. No public comment was made. Vote - Sal Fedele - yes, Kevin Bartlett

abstained, Brian Brown - yes. Motion carried.

The seal coat bids from the multi-municipal bid through Harborcreek Township were

reviewed. Sal Fedele stated that only one mile of Wildman Road needed to be seal coated. 

Brian Brown made a motion to seal coat one mile of Wildman Road,  and to seal over

millings on Ashton Road from the Township line south to Station Road and Rich Hill Road

from the end of the FDR east to Ashton Road. The balance of the funding will be with funds

from the American Rescue Plan. Mark Corey will amend the contract to adjust the

quantities. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried

unanimously. Kevin Bartlett left the meeting to respond to a fire call. 

Greg Jurkiewicz questioned the Board about the condition of South Dougan Rd. The

Township was hoping to use Erie County Conservation Dirt & Gravel Roads grants to

upgrade the road, but the project has been denied. Brian Brown stated that the Township

would be looking into grants to purchase equipment to lay down pavement. 

Jason Heslop obtained his CDL. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to increase Jason Heslop’s wages to $ 21.00 for a period of time,

and then bring him up to $ 23.00, the same as the other employees were being paid. Brian

Brown seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to adopt Resolution 2022-8 removing the 10-ton weight limit

restrictions from all Township roads, effective May 2 . Brian Brown seconded. No publicnd

comment was made. Motion carried. 



Bonnie Bell read a letter to the Board regarding the condition of her property. The Board

could not discuss the issue until Attorney Kurt Sundberg was present. 

Discussion regarding Nuisance Ordinance notices to be sent out after property reviews will

be tabled so that Kevin Bartlett can participate. 

Dave Bemis requested that No Parking signs be erected on Williams Road, on both sides of

the road, near the ballfield. 

Sal Fedele made a motion to initiate the creation of an ordinance to post No Parking signs

on both sides of the road near the ballfield. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was

made. Motion carried. Attorney Kurt Sundberg will be given the information.

Sal Fedele made a motion to approve Resolution 2022-7 approving the Small Flow

Treatment Facility for Scutella at 8416 Dougan Road. Brian Brown seconded. No public

comment was made. Motion carried. 

The Board approved all crew members to attend Managing Roadside Trees webinar on May

11 . th

Sal Fedele made a motion to adjourn. Brian Brown seconded. No public comment was

made. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner

Secretary


